
Safety Committee Minutes 

August 19, 2015 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 

Building 16, Room 211 

 

Attendees:  
Dawn Barth – Emergency and Risk Management Coordinator 

John Baumann, M.D. – Interim Health Clinic Director 

Sharon Daniel – Human Resources Manager 

Barbara Dumbleton- Chair. Classified Representative 

Jennifer Hayward – Facilities Management and Planning 

Kevin Lewis – Chemical Hygiene Officer 

Marleena Pearson – Health Professions Division 

Marie Sagaberd – Classified Representative 

Jace Smith – Director of Public Safety 

Todd Smith – Facilities Management and Planning Director 

 

1.  Approval of Minutes  

July minutes approved. 

 

2  Announcements 

 HR is looking at better ways to track and analyze accident and incident reports.  

 Public Safety is coordinating a drug take back day on 9-26 from 10am to 2 pm 

 FMP now has a department safety team. They have made great progress in updates in 

safety equipment and planning.  

 Todd Smith reported that the Fire Marshall will be conducting monthly inspections 

beginning in October. We will give prior notice so people know it is coming.  

 Jace Smith reported that he Goshen Fire Chief has authorized two way radio access 

between Public Safety and Fire. This will increase access and response times.  

 Dr. Baumann would like to pursue changes in protocol for transporting patients from 

health clinic.  

 Specialized Support Services has requested fire extinguisher training. Ben Bower and 

CERT team will conduct.  

 

3. Action Items  

WHAT WHO BY WHEN STATUS 

Place emergency 
informational cards in 
classrooms. 

Todd Smith ? Pearson will send out document 

Revisit Hazard 
Communication plan 

Jennifer and 
Todd 

 Will meet and develop a tentative plan 



 

Contact Joe McCully 
regarding student who 
hurt elbow at worksite.  
Ask him to redo 
accident form or have 
Patrick do it.  Need to 
review safety in motion 
training that students 
get and make sure 
student understands 
them.  Review job site 
procedures. 

Sharon June 2015  

Ask Barbara Susman to 
train people that a non-
employee accident 
report needs to be filled 
out when a senior 
companion is hurt.  

Elaine June  

 

4. Issues and Concerns 

 Hayward reported a faulty hand dryer incident on campus.  

 A hot coil came out of dryer.  

 Vendor came to campus and said it was likely due to lint buildup.  

 Heat element can be removed and it is likely to improve efficiency.  

 FMP will be conducting preventative maintenance to prevent future issues.  

 

5. ACCIDENT/INCIDENT REPORTS  

 attached 

 

 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Wednesday, September17 19, Building 16, Room 211, 1:00 – 3:00 pm.   

 



 


